EUROPEAN COMMISSION DIRECTORATE-GENERAL CLIMATE ACTION DIRECTORATE-GENERAL GROWTH

Brussels,

Subject: Heavy-Duty Vehicles' CO₂ emissions, invitation to a meeting on 30 January 2015, Brussels

Dear Madam/Sir,

On 16 September 2014 the Commission organised a stakeholder meeting in Brussels to discuss the recently issued Commission Communication on a Strategy for Reducing Heavy-Duty Vehicles (HDVs) fuel consumption and CO₂ emissions. In this meeting, the Commission also invited stakeholders to provide comments on intermediate results of a study by TNO, TÜV Nord and ICCT on a "Cost-benefit analysis of options for certification, monitoring, and reporting of HDV fuel consumption and CO₂ emissions". This meeting was to be followed in January by a second stakeholder meeting on the findings of the cost-benefit analysis of options.

Moreover, as previously announced, the Commission will establish in early 2015 an "Editing board" which will assist DG GROW in preparing a legislative proposal on the certification of HDV CO₂ emissions.

We therefore hereby invite you to a meeting to be held in Brussels on Friday 30 January 2014, at Centre Borschette, Rue Froissart 36, Room 2D.

The tentative agenda for the meeting is the following:

1. Editing Board (kick-off) on HDV CO₂ emissions certification and stakeholders' discussion meeting (Chair: DG GROW)

10:00 - 10:45 Editing Board to prepare legislation on HDV CO₂ certification, kick off session: objectives of the Group, legal framework, programme of the work and indicative timetable. Discussion

10:45 – 12:15 Certification of HDV CO₂ emissions: consultants' presentation of options and conclusions on the cost-benefit analysis, Discussion.

12:15 - 12:45 AOB (Certification), stakeholders' questions and comments

2. Stakeholder discussion on Monitoring/Reporting of HDV CO₂ emissions (Chair: DG CLIMA)

14:00 -14:45 Options for monitoring and reporting of HDV CO₂ emissions, consultants' presentation, definition of options

14:45 – 15:30 Main conclusions of the cost benefit analysis of options

15:30 - 16:00 AOB (Monitoring), stakeholders' questions and comments

./.

I would be grateful if you could inform by email by 20 January Ms Agnieszka Kempny (<u>Agnieszka Kempny@ec.europa.eu</u>) of your participation. Due to room capacity limitations please note that we have to limit attendance to one representative by organisation. Our consultants' draft report shall be made available to participants one week in advance of the meeting.

Yours sincerely,

Philip OWEN

DG Climate Action

Head of Transport and Ozone Unit

Philippe JEAN

DG Growth

Head of Sustainable Automotive Industry Unit

Mobility and